1/8/2024 Walton Governance Board Meeting

Chair called the meeting to order, time: 4:03 pm.


Participants: 
· Richard Tischler
· Neysa Lee, Chair
· Suzanne Schott
· Angela Patterson, Parliamentarian
· Cindy Brown, Vice-Chair
· Chris Jarrett
Minutes from the November meeting were approved as submitted. 

Report from the Chair
Discussed the need to convene the Nominating Committee. Suzanne agreed to act as temporary Chair and will contact us to meet.

 No WGB meeting in February, so we will use time to fulfill the Nominating Committee meeting requirement; we will vote in March so that new members can start in May 

Richard’s performance review will be finalized at the end of January.

Report from the Standing Committees: 
Curriculum and Instruction- The fall focus was PSAT, and the spring Eis OC focus- not teaching to test as they are minimal requirements but, giving kids skills to test ( refresher example map reading).
EOC going online. Prepare for online testing, especially Math screen to paper to screen and English citing.

Homeroom survey of goals and assessments- Responses showed growth in the utilization of tools needed to succeed at Walton. 

Facilities and Technology need more laptop chargers and will use cell tower funds to provide additional. 

Chair asked about the stakeholder survey: the faculty senate will make a survey for faculty, and the parent survey will be a state survey for the charter. 




Report from the Principal:

Mr. Tischler reported on: 
CCRPI Report- on the GADOE website.State progress report( not report card) where we are doing well and where we need improvement. 
Review of how things are measured and strategies for areas where we need improvement. Being proactive with at-risk students. Demographics at Walton have shifted a little, affecting the number of ELL learners, and needs are a little different than in the past. 
Readiness and closing the gap are great indicators, as well as the graduation rate. We are assured by Richard that he is happy with the rate and will not water down the diploma with the year-end push.

AP Night- January 29th will Introduce 7th & 8th grade to opportunities available for family academic planning. Families from Dickerson and Dodgen will learn of the benefits of AP through breakout rooms to see different programs and recognize this as a great way to develop critical thinking. Showcase may reduce those considering jumping to magnate. 

Budget Review-
Vending machine income is funding teacher programs previously paid for by the PTA and foundation so they can get back to their original mission.
Fully staffed with custodians for the first time in years. Better for the county budget than temporary agencies. 

Construction update- After 10 years- construction is DONE! Banners going up across the bridge to tie in the athletic complex. 



· Chair adjourned the meeting, time: 4:55

· Next meeting, Time Date, Location: March 11, 4:00



